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T 
he Reverend Mark Henry Edmiston-Lange, our 
Co-Minister, died suddenly on September 21 
after a brief battle with aggressive lung cancer at 
the age of 64.  Mark was born in Newburgh, 
NY on January 12, 1952, the middle of three 

brothers, to Barbara Rudd Lange and Samuel Charles Lange.  
Markõs brother Russell describes their childhood growing up 
in Newburgh and spending summers with maternal grandpar-
ents in rural Vermont as idyllic. 
Mark graduated from Newburgh Free Academy in August 
1968 at the top of his class of one.  The administration had 
agreed to his òexpeditedó graduation after several expulsions 
because of his vigorous advocacy for progressive causes. As a 
teenager, Mark protested the war in Vietnam, supported Lib-
eration fighters in Angola, and was the only white member of 
the local NAACP.  Often the person who picked Mark up 
from school after expulsion was his Unitarian Universalist 
(UU) minister. 
Mark grew up in the Newburgh UU Church and knew by the 
time he was a teenager that he wanted to be a UU minister.  
He went to Marlboro College, a small academically rigorous 
school in Marlboro, Vermont, with the specific intent of pre-
paring for the ministry.  There he majored in Philosophy; 
volunteered in the local Fire Department; hiked the sur-

rounding mountains; and, worked for a local contractor who taught him to plow snow, lumber, build stone walls, and a host of other 
practical skills.  He graduated from Marlboro in 1973.  From there he went to Andover Newton Theological School, receiving his 
M.Div. in June 1978.  During seminary he and his brother Guy owned a contracting business.  Mark was ordained October 22, 1978 
at the First UU Society of Berks County in Reading, PA, his first call.  Mark served the Reading church with distinction, earning a 
reputation for his outreach to the community and his support of 
womenõs and LGBTQ rights. 
Mark was called to the UU Church of Akron in 1984 where he served 
until 1993. A vigorous advocate for reproductive choice, Mark served 
on the board of Planned Parenthood of Greater Ohio.  He also organ-
ized successful interfaith support for the just settlement of an Akron 
teachersõ strike.  A highlight of his life was participating in 1989 in the 
108 mile Via Crucis March protesting U.S. policies in Central America 
with his daughter, Kara, who turned 12 on the march.  Markõs son, 
Aaron, 6 at the time, was too young to participate.  Mark was a hands-
on, loving father, often bringing the kids by himself to collegial and de-
nominational events even when Aaron was a toddler.   
In 1993, Mark married his òwondrous Beckyó, who at the time was the 
solo minister of the Accotink UU Church in Burke, VA.  Mark and 
Becky were soulmates, sharing a love of Unitarian Universalist ministry, 
the natural world, hiking, gardening, birding, whitewater canoeing, home 
remodeling, dancing and the music of John Hiatt, Ry Cooder and a 
widely diverse host of other musicians and composers. Their love for 
one another was passionate and deep, precious and rare, an inspiration 
to others.  After their marriage, Mark served two years as interim minis-
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November  
Share -the -Plate  
Harris County Drug Court Foundation  

Throughout the month of November, weõre sharing our Sunday 
plate offerings with the Harris County Drug Court Foundation. 
The mission of the HCDCF is to see the lives of individuals 
impacted by addiction changed for the better by offering an 
avenue for hope, freedom from addiction, and personal trans-
formations through innovative and specialized paths to recov-
ery. The HCDCF is 100% funded by the private sector, which 
helps fund the vital services, programs, and treatment options 
offered to participants in order for them to experience life-
changing and life-sustaining change.  
75% of the collection will go to HCDCF and the remaining 25% will go to 
our standing recipient, Meals on Wheels. 

Revels  

I 
t was so good to see so many of you at the Fellowship 

Dinner.  It has felt so strange to be away from church.  I 

have missed you.  At the same time, I have needed this 

time away.  The week or so leading up to the Memorial 

Service was very hecticð so many details to attend to, so 

many people to communicate with.  And then the week after 

there were a host of other kinds of details to address.  Fortu-

nately, I had first my good friend Mimi and then my good friend 

Celia helping me with a lot of that.  They each separately came 

and stayed for a week.   Even with their help though, underneath 

it all was/is such a heavy sadness and disbelief.  I think I have said 

a hundred times ð and will probably say many more times to 

come ð òI cannot believe Mark is dead.ó  It happened so sud-

denly.  I thought we had more time. 

Now that the flurry of activity around the memorial service is 

over, now that all the out of town guests have gone home, I am 

beginning to feel the reality of Markõs absence ð as I must do, as I 

need and want to do - but it will take a long, long time before my 

occasional sudden, staggering sensations of loss subside.     

It was a shock to us all.  I know that you are all 

grieving, too.  But, alongside your 

grief, I want you all to know that 

your testaments about him - 

knowing that he meant so much 

to so many of you - has been 

very uplifting to me.  And your 

cards and notes and food and 

flowers and odd jobs have been 

more than sustaining.  I cannot say 

thank you enough for all you have 

done and are doing to help me get through this time. 

And yet, blessedly, there have been moments of transcendent joy 

and pride in the midst of all this sorrow, as well.  The service the 

Sunday after Markõs death which Mike Condit, Katy Carpman and 

Ken McLeod led was exactly right.  I was so proud of our congre-

gation and its leadership, even while my tears were falling.  And 

Markõs memorial service was so beautiful, a wonderful, moving 

tribute.  Listening to the Ubi Caritas I felt again the joy Mark and I 

experienced together listening to Emersonõs choir while sitting on 

the chancel side by side. We both loved that piece the first time 

we heard it.  In our hearts, it is connected to Missa Gaia and to 

our love of the earth.  Every time we heard the choir perform it 

over the years, it moved us to tears.  And so it did for me that day 

of the memorial service as well.  My tears were tears of sorrow, of 

course, but also tears for all the richness of experience and the 

love of this congregation Mark and I shared.  And Goodnight, Dear 

Heart was achingly sweet and sad and lovingly tender.  I had to 

avoid looking directly at the orchestra members or we might have 

all been reduced into one big blubbering, sobbing mass.   What 

precious gifts of music the choir and the orchestra gave us all that 

day ð vehicles for our sorrow and vehicles for our love.   

And, of course, the Caring Committee outdid themselves with the 

reception.  The Caring Committee routinely hosts a me-

morial reception, no matter who the deceased is.  And I 

ter to the Williamsburg UUs; tried to start a rock and roll min-
istry in the D.C. area called Jubilee Project; and served two 
years as interim minister to the UU Congregation of Rockville, 
MD.  In 1999, Mark and Becky were called to serve as Co-
Ministers to the Emerson UU Church here in Houston.  As a 
co-ministry team, the two brought out the best in and comple-
mented one another, energizing and deepening the Emerson 
religious community.  Their commitment to Unitarian Univers-
alism, social justice and their love for the Emerson congrega-
tion were ð and are - palpable.    
In Houston, Mark has served on the Board of Trustees of In-
terfaith Ministries (IM) for Greater Houston and as Chair of 
the IM Interfaith Relations Task Force.  He was instrumental 
in the founding of the Texas UU Justice Ministry and was on 
the steering committee of UU Voice for Justice.  Mark had a 
brilliant intellect, a keen wit and a compassionate spirit.  He 
was a student of evolutionary psychology and neurobiology, 
believing that only when human beings understood themselves 
as evolutionary creatures bound by the same universal laws of 
nature as the rest of the universe would human beings be able 
to live in harmony with one another and with the earth.  
Mark is survived by his wife, the Rev. Becky Edmiston-Lange, 
his two children, Kara Honthumb and Aaron Lange; his two 
brothers and their spouses, Russell and Allynne Lange and Guy 
and Sallie Lange; a passel of cousins and other family members; 
and a beloved congregation. 
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have often thought about what a thoughtful and caring gift that 

is for grieving families, not to have to think at all about that 

aspect of the day.  With family and colleagues coming from out 

of town for Markõs service, it was doubly so.   

I am so blessed to serve such a wonderful congregation.  I look 

forward to being with you again in the coming weeks and to 

serving you well into the future. 

In faith and abiding affection,  

 

Becky 
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òI cannot say 

thank you 

enoughéó 



Typical  Sunday Schedule 

9 AM EIO Rehearsal  Å 9:45 AM Professional Childcare Begins    

10 AM Adult Ed and Kidsõ Activities  Å  11 AM Worship  Å  11:15 AM Kidsõ Programming  

10:00 a.m., Room 205/206 
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Sunday Morning Schedule  

Adult Education  

November 6ñThe Rev. Becky Edmiston-Lange 

A Livable Planet and a Livelihood, Too? 

Do we have to choose between jobs and the environment, 
between a green earth and a just economy? 

November 13ñThe Rev. Nathan Ryan 

Learning to Talk 

Getting to the basics of how communication is spiritual and 
transformative 

In this season of Thanksgiving, when we are most mindful of 
all the bounty we enjoy, we will turn our attention to people 
who need us to help champion their cause or ease their pain.  

November 20ñThe Rev. Becky Edmiston-Lange 

and Katy Carpman 

Putting Gratitude into Action 

The Taize Community (in Taize, France) has been an interna-
tional contemplative community advocating for peace and 
justice since 1940. They have created a simple style of wor-
ship comprised of music and readings to encourage thought-
fulness and a peaceful mind. Our own April DeConick and 
Stephen Lipp have adapted this service for Unitarian Univer-
salists. It's a good way to celebrate the Sunday after Thanks-
giving - before we begin the December season.  

November 27ñApril DeConick, Stephen Lipp 

Taize Service 

Please join us on Sundays for worship service. 

As Unitarian Universalists we are often asked to tell where we stand, especially regarding our beliefs about divinity and theology. In 

1921 Rev. Lewis B. Fisher, dean of Ryder Divinity School stated, òThe only true answer to give to this question is that we do not 

stand at all, we move. We grow and we march, as all living things must forever do. The main questions are not where we stand, but 

which way we are moving, not what positions we defend, but which way we are marching.ó 

 

Our Adult Religious Education sessions in November and December will focus on Unitarian Universalist theology (or more fre-

quently, our responses to othersõ theology), especially shifting points in our movement. 

 

November 6 

How UU differs from Christianity  -  Mike Condit 

 

November 13 

The important role of Transcendentalism in Unitarian Universalism  -  Ken McLeod 

 

November 20 

An educational action session to learn about securing a just health system for all Texans. - Kenny Jones 

 

December 4 

Humanism and Unitarian Universalism ð History and Today  -  Gabe Gelb 

 

December 11 

A UU look at theological considerations regarding feminist and LGBTQ issues  -  Janet Meininger 
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Amazon donates 6% of your purchase price to Emerson for simply connecting to 
Amazon.com using our special link. In 2015, we received $342.98. So far this year, we 
have received $126.30.  

Help us double that amount by using the Amazon for Emerson link found on our 
website under the Support Emerson tab  or using the live link in our weekly E-blasts.  

A 
round 12:15 each work day, someone calls out òWeõre heating up lunch!ó and Emerson staff make our way to the vol-

unteer workroom, to sit around the big table and eat with one another. We all bring leftovers or takeout or freezer 

meals, and we all have our usual seats. We pass the Cholula and the Parmesan, share pictures of our pets and babies, 

and tell stories from our lives and what weõre reading and watching. 

For five years I sat next to our co-minister Mark. Weõd talk about football and politics and canoes carved from cotton-

wood trees. Your Emerson staff continues to share our lunch hour, but the 

rhythm has changed. Mark is so very missed. 

Change is the only constant in life, even if most of us donõt like it very much. 

We live into it, and it takes time. Sometimes we need to sit and breathe, and 

being in a place of comfort can help. Whereõs your special spot at Emerson? A 

specific pew? A bench in the memorial garden? A crook in the magnolia tree? 

And in times of change, our 

routines can be helpful as 

well. So we continue Sunday 

School and worship service 

each week, and embrace our 

beloved traditions as they 

come.  

November, of course, is a 

month of Thanksgiving, and 

of being with family, biological or chosen. Weõll launch our Guest At Your Table 

season on November 20th, learning how we can support the good work of the Uni-

tarian Universalist Service Committee. All ages take part in our experiential Taizé service on the 27th, and before you know it, weõll be 

decking the halls on December 4th as we prepare for the winter holidays. 

 

With love, 

 

Katy Carpman, Director of Religious Education 

THIS MONTH IN SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 

November 6: Miracles (Chapel Hour) 
November 13: Sunday School Classes 
November 20: Sunday School Classes 
November 27: All attend Taizé service 

We hold in love those hurting after the death of beloved family members: 

 

Ruth Alkons Wolinksy lost her uncle. 

 

Karen Van Horn mourns the death of her sister, Pam Vaghy, who died on 

October 6. 

 

We celebrate with Kent and Katie Scott the birth of their second child Luke. 

 

And we hope for a swift and complete recovery to our Emersonians dealing with 

health issues, especially Leticia Anderson who was hospitalized in October. 

 

Francine Heller has moved to Shreveport, Louisiana, but promises to visit often. 

Wheel of Life 

Donate While You Shop!  



Save a date for December 16, 17 or 

18 when Emerson Players takes the 

stage again withé 
 

KEN LUDWIGõS 

THE GAMEõS AFOOT; OR 

HOLMES FOR THE  

HOLIDAYS  
 

A house party on Christmas Eve is 

the setting for murder and fantastic-

ally funny mayhem as Broadway star 

William Gillette, famous for portray-

ing Sherlock Holmes, takes on that 

detectiveõs own persona, tracking a 

killer through twists and turnsñ

before someone else is killed!   

This play won the Mystery Writ-

ers of America Edgar Award for 

Best Play in 2012. 
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Thursday, November 17, 10 a.m. in 

the Library.  This monthõs book is 

The Harem Midwife by Roberta 

Rich. Contact: Dave Bergt, 

dbergt@comcast.net 

BOOK CLUBS  
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Stitchers:  Every Wednesday, 11 a.m.  in Delaney Hall. Come for conversation, if not for 

craft! 
 

SURJ HTX (Standing Up for Racial Justice): Action Group Meeting in Room 205/206 

on Tuesday, November 8 and 22, from 6:30-8:30 p.m. Sponsored by Fight for Justice 

Coalition, Coordinating Council for Social Action. 
 

Sandwiches for SEARCH: Thursday, November 10, at 10:30 a.m. in Westwood Hall. 

Contact: Barbara Hopkins, bbhopkins@sbcglobal.net. 
 

LGBT+Allies Emersonians Potluck Lunch: Every second Sunday of the month. The 

next gathering will be on Sunday, November 13, in Room 209, at 12:15 p.m. For additional 

information, please contact euulgbtq@outlook.com. 
 

Caregiving Support Group: Saturday, November 19, at 10 a.m. in Room 204.  Contact 

Sarah Rossmiller at sarahrossmiller@gmail.com.  
 

Emerson Poetry Group:  A casual gathering of those who love poetry. Bring something 

you have written or a poem you wish you had written. Sunday, November 20, at 9:45 a.m., 

Room 204. 
 

Ministry for Earth: Sunday, November 27, from 10-11 a.m. in the Library. 

Ongoing Activities  

Emerson  

Players  
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Wednesday, November 16, 6:30 

p.m. at La Madeleine on Wes-

theimer. This monthõs book is 

Slash and Burn, a mystery by 

Colin Cotterill. Contact: Dave 

Bergt, dbergt@comcast.net. 
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Wednesday, November 16,  7:30 

p.m. in the Library.  The book of 

the month is The Train to Crystal 

City by Jan Russell.  Contact: Jill 

Rose, jillorose@gmail.com.  

More November Dates  
Action Network Social/Luncheon: Saturday, November 5, in Westwood Hall. For more 

information, contact Kenny Jones at uuv4jhoutx@gmail.com. 
 

Guitar Houston: Paul OõDette and Ron McFarlane, November 11, at 8 p.m. Visit 

www.guitarhouston.org for ticket information. 
 

Circle Dinners: The next Circle Dinner is on Saturday, November 19. Contact Mary Ann 

Rusk at mafrusk@comcast.net or call (832) 519-9933 for more information about hosting 

and joining the dinner! 
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